
Rutland Southern Vermont Regional Airport Committee  
August 24th, 2016 

 

Attendance: 

Chris Beitzel, Brian Pinsonault, Mike Klopchin, Tracy Adams, Gary Joseph, Tyler Richardson, Paul 
Carroccio 

Minutes: 

• Cape Air 
o Cape Air Mixer with the Rutland Chamber of Commerce and Killington Pico 

Association went very well. 110 people attended.  
o As far as flights and passengers the airline has had a great summer. 

• EAA 
o EAA planning a trip to Simsbury, CT on September 18th.  
o Young Eagle Rides September 24th out of Rutland. 
o EAA Pancake breakfast fly-in October 15th, rain date 16th. 

• REDC and the Airport Development Sub-committee 
o Working on a scope of work for hangar development 
o Researching the availability of federal funds for a large project.  
o There is a developer interested in building on the west side of the property. 

• Airport Updates 
o Taxiway A Project 

 Markowski will begin construction in the spring. 
 Potential impacts to operations are still unknown. 

o Obstruction slope clearances 
 Still waiting to be surveyed. 

o Crack Sealing/painting all surfaces August 24th through September 2nd. 
o Taxiway B runway markings were changed from 9’ to 12’. 
o RWY 13 PAPI will be decommissioned 
o ASOS back up and running after a lighting strike took it out for three days. 
o Vegetation control has been completed. 
o SRE permits are being submitted. 
o TSA Camera system will not be a joint project with the State as it was originally 

planned to be due to contract restrictions. 
o Terminal Parking lot signage has been ordered.  
o Our heating systems have been scheduled for service calls for preventative 

maintenance. 
 



• Killington World Cup 
o The airport will continue to maintain communication with Killington in regards to 

the World Cup event.  
o It was suggested that we contact the International Ski Federation (FIS) and make 

them aware of our facility. 


